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February 21, 2019 

 

The Honorable Elizabeth Warren 

United States Senate 

Room 317 Hart Senate Office Building  

Washington, D.C. 20510 

 

The Honorable Pramila Jayapal 

United States House of Representatives 

Room 1510 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Re:  Response to Letter Dated February 6, 2019 

 

Dear Senator Warren and Congresswoman Jayapal, 

 

I am writing in further response to your letter of February 6, 2019 to T-Mobile CEO John 

Legere.  This letter supplements the information T-Mobile provided in its initial response 

of February 6 to requests 1(a) and the first part of request 6, and provides some additional 

information that we believe will be helpful to place the responses in context.  

 

I want to reiterate, as we indicated in our initial response, that T-Mobile respects the 

regulatory review process underway concerning our pending merger with Sprint.  The 

Department of Justice and Federal Communications Commission are giving this 

transaction a thorough and objective analysis.  While we understand that staying at 

Trump properties might be viewed positively by some and negatively by others, we are 

confident that the relevant agencies address the questions before them on the merits. 

 

I also note these requests seek non-public information, including potentially sensitive 

information regarding individual T-Mobile employees.  We request that these responses 

be treated as confidential to protect the privacy interests of those employees and the non-

public nature of the information. 

 

1.  Prior to April 29, 2018 did you or other top T-Mobile officials stay at the Trump 

International Hotel? 

 a.  If so, please provide the dates of your stay at the hotel and the names of the 

 executives. 

 

 



 

 

T-Mobile USA, Inc.   601 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, North Building, Suite 800, Washington, DC 20004 
 

 

Answer:  Mr. Legere and David Carey, EVP, a member of Mr. Legere’s leadership team, 

both stayed at the Trump International Hotel in Washington, D.C. overnight on August 

30, 2017. 

 

6.  What was the total amount spent by T-Mobile officials at the Trump International 

Hotel between April 2018 and the present?  Do you have any knowledge of the 

disposition of those funds? 

 

Answer:  As best as we have been able to determine, the total amount spent by all T-

Mobile employees, including Mr. Legere and his leadership team, for all expenses for 

stays or meetings at the Trump International Hotel in Washington between April 2018 

and the present is approximately $195,000.  These hotel expenses cover a variety of types 

of business-related activities and include many categories of costs, including the cost of 

meeting space, catering, business center services, audio/visual equipment rental, lodging, 

meals, taxes and other incidental expenses.  This amount represents approximately 14 

percent of the $1.4 million T-Mobile incurred at hotels in Washington, D.C. during the 

same period for travel and other business-related activities typical for T-Mobile in major 

metropolitan areas.  Examples of other business-related activities at hotels include 

business meetings, and employee or dealer events.  For context, T-Mobile incurred nearly 

$750,000 in actual or estimated costs at Hilton Hotel properties in Washington, D.C. in 

the same period, or approximately 50 percent of its total hotel spend in Washington, D.C.  

Finally, as previously indicated in T-Mobile’s February 6 response, we have no 

knowledge of the disposition of these funds. 

 

I hope our letter of February 6, 2019 and this further response address your concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Anthony Russo 

Vice President, Federal Legislative Affairs 

T-Mobile USA, Inc. 

 


